TRAFFIC SAFETY MEETING
March 7, 2023

The Traffic Safety Commission met in person at 3315 Ridge Road, Highland Police Dept. Chief
Potesta called the meeting to order at 8:02 A.M.

Roli Calt: Robyn Pappenheim, Project Engineer of DVG Team, Inc.
Mark Knesek, Public Works Director
John Banasiak, Commander Highland Police Dept
Stephen Jurczak, Police Commissioner
Roger Sheeman, Councilman
William Timmer, Fire Chief

Also present: Mr. Blane Roberts, Brantwood resident

Mr. Blane Roberts spoke of residents’ concerns for the vehicular traffic speeding from
Indianapolis Blvd EB and WB on Lincoln Street. Public works Director Mark Knesek stated he
would post a Speed Limit sign at WB Lincoln as it seemed there was not one in the immediate
area. Commander Banasiak advised as weather breaks our digital speed signs would be posted
on Lincoln Street between Branton and Waymond for approximately 3 weeks. Further Robyn
Pappenheim of DVG Team would check on the road widths for the possibility of painting
narrowing lines in the area.

Public Works Director Mark Knesek stated he found LED lighting that could go onto the existing
signage posted, since no other signage can be installed/posted into the ground area because of
underground pipes. On a motion by Public Works Director Mark Knesek and a second by Police
Commissioner Steve Jurczak with the Traffic Safety Committee concurring, the LED flashing
lights would be purchased and the costs split between Public Works and the Police Department
for 2 sets at approximately $1,000 each.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 am.



